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SCHOOL SCHEDULE 
 
  Period 1              8:00 – 9:15am 

Period 2             9:20 – 10:40am 
  Lunch              10:40 – 11:40am 
  Period 3       11:40am – 12:55pm 

Period 4               1:00 - 2:15pm 
 

Upcoming Events: 

 
December 4 –             Student Council                
              Meeting at 6:00pm  
 
December 6 –             Arts Travaganza 
                    5:30 – 8:00pm 
 
December 8 –         Winter Semi-Formal 
                Dance 7-10:00pm 
 
December 14 & 15- Culminating Task Days 
 
December 18 & 19 –Culminating Task Days 
 
December 21 –          K-Cup at the Sadlon      
                Centre 
 
December 22nd –         Last day of school 
 
December 23rd –              Winter break 
January 7th 
 
January 8th –                   Welcome Back  
 
January 10th –                  Grade 8 Night     
              6:00 - 7:30pm 

 



 
 
Communication to families regarding inclement weather days 
Please note that APM A3020 – Inclement Weather, 3.1.2 states that “parents/guardians are to 
be reminded, in writing at appropriate times (October and January) each school year, that it is 
their responsibility to decide whether or not it is safe for their child(ren) to leave for school 
under severe weather conditions.” 

Inclement weather and bus cancellation information reminder  
All information regarding cancelled buses in Simcoe County is posted on the Simcoe 
County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC)’s bus information website at 
www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca. Our school is in the Central zone. When buses are 
cancelled, schools remain open for student learning, unless otherwise noted. School staff 
are expected to plan for such emergencies to transition students who are unable to attend 
due to inclement weather, to their online platforms (Google Classroom and/or SCDSBhub 
[Brightspace by D2L]) and continue with academic programming. It is always a family 
decision whether it is safe for their child(ren) to leave for school under severe weather 
conditions. 
 

The Consortium and bus operators try to make the decision to cancel school buses before 6 a.m. 
and make every effort to post announcements before 7 a.m. Inclement weather cancellations 
are effective for the whole day and buses cancelled in the morning will not run at the end of the 
day. You can follow the Consortium on Twitter @SCSTC_SchoolBus for bus cancellations and 
other information. You can also subscribe to receive bus delay notifications here: 
https://scstc.ca/Subscriptions/Login.aspx  
 
Feedback, recovery, and improvement days  
At the end of each semester, all secondary schools will run feedback, recovery, and improvement 
days for students. Culminating assessments such as portfolios, essays, examinations, and 
interviews will take place during instructional days and will be returned to students with 
feedback.    
 
The last day of regular instruction for students in semester one is Monday, Jan. 29, 2024. The 
period from Tuesday, Jan. 30 to Thursday, Feb. 1, 2024, is reserved for students who require an 
opportunity to receive feedback from an assessment, to rescue or recover a credit, or to improve 
on an area of missed expectations. Teachers and support staff will communicate with students 
who will benefit most from attending this opportunity; however, all students will be invited to 
attend. There will be no new instruction these days. Feedback, recovery, and improvement days 
are an opportunity for students to work closely with their teacher if they require feedback, credit 
recovery, or an opportunity to improve on an area of missed expectations.    

 
High school information events for Grade 8 students 
Is your child starting Grade 9 next year? High school information events will take place in person 
this winter! Student leaders and staff at the school will give an overview of what’s new and what 
to expect. Learn about courses offered, as well as information about teams and clubs. Please 
visit the SCDSB website at www.scdsb.on.ca/secondary/planning_for_high_school to find details 
on your high school’s info night, and contact the school directly for more information. 
 



 

 

  

Music Adventures. 

This year students in the Life Skills program have been taking music class. They have been 
learning about the different parts of music including melody and rhythmic patterns and have 
explored music performance using boomwhackers, ukuleles and hand drums. One of the 
highlights so far in music class was our field trip to see the musical “The Big One-Oh Jr” 
performed by Kempenfelt Community Players at Georgian Theatre. The students were 
excellent audience members and loved the production. 

OELC in the House! 

On Wednesday November 22, 
Innisdale welcomed the Ontario 
Educational Leadership Centre 
(OELC) team to work with a select 
group of 40 students to develop 
leadership skills, exercise student 
voice, and apply both to fostering 
community at Innisdale. The 
students had a successful day 
working together to develop action 
plans to implement their ideas 
throughout the coming school year. 
Thanks to all of those who 
participated and all staff who are 
helping and advising student 
leadership teams! 



  

 

 

 

Would you like to travel to 
Quebec City… 

The French 
Immersion Plein 
Air: 

The French Immersion 
Plein Air classes were 
cooking up a storm during 
the first snow of the 
season. While the flakes 
were flying, students 
were trying their hands at 
making oatmeal and 
spiced tea on the camp 
stoves. A great 
opportunity to embrace 
the beginning of the 
Winter season...all while 
practising their French. 



 

 

Join us! A learning series for parents/guardians with Pine River Institute 
Mental health and well-being continues to be a key strategic priority within the SCDSB. We are 
pleased to continue our partnership with the Centre for Family Initiatives at Pine River Institute 
(CFI@PRI) to provide several curated learning sessions focused on student mental health and 
well-being to SCDSB families.  
 
These webinars are specifically planned for parents/guardians and other caregivers during this 
school year.   

Jan. 11, 2024        Sleep hygiene       
Feb. 8, 2024          Self regulation for kids 
Feb. 22, 2024        Self regulation for teens 
March 28, 2024     Building parents' resiliency 
April 18, 2024        Vaping, weed, and alcohol   
 
We hope you save these dates in your calendar and join us for these learning opportunities. For 
more information and to register, please visit the SCDSB website: https://bit.ly/3jGaC74. 
 
Pine River Institute is a live-in treatment centre and outdoor leadership experience for youth 
aged 13 to 19 struggling with addictive behaviours and often other mental health issues. 
Combining therapy with a fully-accredited education program, PRI reinforces the healthy life 
skills required for a successful future. CFI@PRI extends PRI’s knowledge, experience and 
evidence-informed treatment approach to families and care providers in the community to 
support youth mental wellness and prevent the need for more intensive interventions.  Learn 
more about PRI by visiting their website at www.pineriverinstitute.com. 
 
 
Parents’ Guide to Assessment, Evaluation and Reporting  
Learn to navigate the world of assessment, evaluation, and reporting with this new guide for 
parents/guardians. Created to support parents’/guardians’ understanding of assessment, this 
guide was designed to effectively empower you to actively engage in your child's educational 
journey. The guide has been posted to the Simcoe County District School Board’s website and 
can be accessed at https://tinyurl.com/2urcm2tm.   
 
 
Subscribe to Community Connects! 
The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) is excited to launch Community Connects, a 
new bimonthly newsletter for the SCDSB community. Our shared goal with this new tool is to 
keep our community partners and stakeholders informed while nurturing relationships that are 
built on accountability, trust, and transparency.  
 
To learn more and subscribe, visit the Community Connects page on the SCDSB website: 
https://www.scdsb.on.ca/community/community_connects.   



 

 

Did you know it’s illegal to vape or smoke anywhere on school property, inside the 
school or outside within 20m of school property, 24 hours a day, 365 days a year? 
The law applies to everyone on school property, students, staff, and visitors. It also means it is 
illegal to vape or smoke on school athletic fields during afterhours activities or vape or smoke in 
school washrooms. There is a fine of $305for vaping or smoking on school property. 

But why do youth vape at school? Vapes contain nicotine, which is a highly addictive drug. 
Nicotine addiction is extremely powerful, develops quickly, and youth may not realize they are 
addicted. Once addicted, they need nicotine regularly or they will experience withdrawal, making 
it hard to get through the school day. Help them take back control – there are supports to help 
youth quit! Talk to your child about vaping, they listen more than you think. Learn more at 
NotAnExperiment.ca/parents. 
 
Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 
 
 
Simcoe Muskoka Family Connexions is seeking compassionate and skilled 
professionals with specialized experience to apply to become foster care providers 
The goal of this program is to meet the needs of youth through a therapeutically supported 
parenting approach within a structured environment, where they are supported and guided by a 
multi-disciplinary treatment team. The youth will remain, or become connected to, their 
family/kin/community whenever possible. Treatment services will be individualized based on the 
needs of the youth, and the knowledge of those who know the youth best in collaboration with 
community partners. This will allow youth to reside in a family-based setting and remain in their 
home community of Simcoe Muskoka, staying connected to important relationships and supports 
that may already be in place.  
 
The homes approved under this strategy are designed to create clinically informed care plans 
that will support the youth directly, in addition to the continued support of their care providers. 
Youth will be supported by a multi-disciplinary team and will be available to implement and 
design parenting and support to address the needs of the youth. 

Compensation packages will be offered to experienced foster care providers, as well as clinical 
support to both care providers and youth. 

If you or someone you know is looking for more information or would like to apply, contact 
Simcoe Muskoka Family Connexions by email at bruna.figliuzzi@familyconnexions.ca or call 705-
716.4664. 
 
Information provided by Simcoe Muskoka Family Connexions 
  



 

 

Head lice treatment and prevention 
Anyone can get head lice. Having head lice does not mean a person is unclean or lives in a dirty 
home. While they are a nuisance, head lice do not spread disease or cause illness. Head lice 
spreads easily, especially where people are in close contact and are very common among school-
aged children or children in childcare. 

Head lice spreads through direct hair-to-hair contact or indirectly by sharing hats, combs, 
hairbrushes, and headphones. To help prevent the spread of head lice, it’s important to educate 
students about avoiding head-to-head contact and discourage sharing combs, hairbrushes, 
tuques, hats, or hair accessories. 

Parents/guardians, caregivers, and families can visit 
https://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/Topics/PP2B/RaisingChildren/YourGrowingChild/HeadLic
e for more information about head lice treatment and prevention. Or call Health Connection at 1-
877-721-7520 to speak to a public health nurse.  
 
Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

Mental health strategy of the month - Emotion Charades 
Well-being is a Strategic Priority in the Simcoe County District School Board, and our mental 
health and well-being department provides monthly strategies to support student and family 
well-being. 

This month’s strategy is Emotion Charades. This practice helps students practice expressing 
emotions with their whole body and recognize body language and facial expressions in others. To 
practice Emotion Charades at home, on slips of paper, write or draw different feelings depending 
on the age of your child. For instance, happy, sad, angry, scared, worried, sleepy, frustrated, etc. 
Place the papers in a bowl/container.  

Then: 
 Decide who will go first. Have that person pick a piece of paper from the bowl. 
 Have them read the feeling to themselves, or, if needed, help your child read the feeling. 
 Now they will act out the feeling without words while the other players try to guess what it 

is. 
 Once someone gets the right answer, it’s the next person’s turn to pick a piece of paper 

and act out the feeling.  
 

This is a fun activity that everyone in the family can play!  

Emotion Charades link to School Mental Health Ontario parent sheet: https://smho-
smso.ca/online-resources/easy-and-fun-mental-health-activities-for-home/  

Find more information to support your child's mental health here: https://smho-
smso.ca/parents-and-caregivers/  



 

 

Emotion Charades: 
Elementary - https://smho-smso.ca/emhc/identification-and-management-of-
emotions/recognizing/emotion-charades/  
Secondary - https://smho-smso.ca/emhcsecondary/identification-and-management-of-
emotions/recognizing/emotional-awareness/  

Follow the Mental Health and Well-being social media accounts (@SCDSB_MHWB) to see how 
well-being is being supported in our schools. 
 
 
Math @Home parent and caregiver series 
It’s back! The SCDSB math team is pleased to offer three virtual sessions for parents and 
caregivers of SCDSB students. These sessions will focus on practical and fun ways to support 
children with their mathematics learning and engagement at home. The first 200 registrants will 
receive a Math @Home kit of resources to use at home. Participants must pre-register for each 
of the sessions. 

Exploring the new SCDSB family math resources 
Tuesday, Feb. 6, 2024, 7 to 8 p.m. 
This session is for parents and caregivers. Join members of the SCDSB math team for a guided 
exploration of the new SCDSB family math resources. Participants will have the opportunity to 
explore the resources that are available to support their child’s math learning at home. The 
guided portion of the session will be 45 minutes in length. During the final 15 minutes, the math 
team will be available to answer questions about the resources available. 

Tips for engaging in math conversations with your child @Home 
Wednesday, Feb. 28, 2024, 7 to 8 p.m. 
This session is for parents and caregivers and will explore opportunities to discuss math with 
their child(ren) at home. Participants will learn about how events such as shopping, preparing 
food, engaging in a building project, or going for a walk can be used as a starting point for math 
conversations, and will receive prompts to get the discussion rolling. The guided portion of the 
session will be 45 minutes in length. During the final 15 minutes, the math team will be available 
to answer questions about the session. 

Games to support your child’s math learning @Home 
Thursday, April 4, 2024, 7 to 8 p.m. 
This session is for parents, caregivers, and their children. Playing games at home is a great way 
to support child(ren)’s math development. In this session, several games will be explored, and 
participants will have the opportunity to try the games with their children during the session. 
The guided portion of the session will be 45 minutes in length followed by 15 additional minutes 
for further game play or to ask questions of our math facilitators. Bring your child(ren) and your 
math kit to this session!  

Participants must pre-register for the sessions they wish to attend. Registered participants will 
receive a kit of hands-on resources that will be sent to the school indicated on the registration 
form. Use this link to register: https://bit.ly/24MathAtHome. 
 



 

 

Days of Awareness: 

December 2023 

 

Dec. 1 World AIDS Day 
 

Dec. 10 Human Rights Day 

Dec. 2 International Day for the Abolition of 
          Slavery    
 

Dec. 13 Birthday of Imam Aga Khan (Islam) 

Dec. 3 First Day of Advent (Christianity) 
          International Day of Persons with 
          Disabilities 

Dec. 21 Yule/Winter Solstice (Wicca) 

Dec. 6 National Day of Remembrance  
          And Action on Violence Against 
          Women 
          Saint Nicholas Day (Christianity) 

Dec. 22 Maun Ekadashi (Jainism) 

Dec. 7-15 Chanukah/Hanukkah (Judaism) Dec. 24 Christmas Eve (Christianity) 
 

Dec. 8 Awakening Day (Buddhism) 
 

Dec. 25 Christmas (Christianity) 

Dec. 9 International Day of Commemoration    
          and Dignity of the Victims of the Crime    
          of Genocide and of the Prevention of  
          this Crime 

Dec. 26 Boxing Day 
            Sanghamitta Day/Unduvap Poya  
           (Buddhism) 
           Zarathosht-no-diso (Zoroastrianism – 
           Fasli Calendar 
 

  Dec. 26 – Jan. 1 Kwanzaa 
 

 

Programs available through the SCDSB’s Adult and Continuing Education Learning 
Centres 
The Simcoe County District School Board’s Adult and Continuing Education department offers a 
variety of programming including day school, night school, summer school, correspondence, and 
co-op. Courses may be online, hybrid, or in-person and are based on sufficient enrollment. For 
current high school students, we offer travel for credit, summer school, and night school 
programs. For adults, we offer credit courses towards completion of an Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma (OSSD) including credits granted for prior learning and experiences (PLAR). In 
support of many of the adult learners in our communities, we also offer non-credit classes in 
English as a second language (ESL) and literacy and essential skills (LES) both of which can 
support learners towards paths of employment, continued education, and citizenship. Please visit 
us at www.thelearningcentres.com to learn more. 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


